
Weston Mill Community Primary Academy 
Ferndale Road  
Camel’s Head  

Plymouth    
PL2 2EL 

 
01752 365250 

Westonmill.desk@discoverymat.co.uk  
 

Chief Executive Officer: Mrs Alison Nettleship 

Head of School: Mrs Kathryn Catherwood 

Assistant Head of School:  Mrs Becca Gleed. 

 

 

Newsletter 19th April 2024 

 
I hope everyone has had a wonderful Easter break, despite the weather that we have 
had!  

 

We have had a lovely week back with each class starting their new topics for this term! 
Your child should have come home with a newsletter for this term which outlines all of 
the exciting learning that will be happening this term! 

 

Year 4 and 5 started their Argyle 35 Project, alongside Babcock. The aim of 
the programme is to support and inspire young people within Plymouth through key 
life skills and raising awareness of the local organisation of Babcock and what opportu-
nities they may have within the future.  

 

We would also like to officially welcome Mrs Helen Hyett who is our new school admin-
istrator and Miss Rachel Facey who is our interim Inco. They are really looking forward 
to getting to know our children and families over this term! 

 

A reminder that next Tuesday, is our year 4 celebration of learning. This will be at 
2.30pm. Please arrive through the school entrance as normal.  

 

Bikeabilitiy and Balanceability starts next Monday for EYFS and Year 5 children. If you 
have not yet completed the form, please do so at your earliest convenience.  

 

We hope you all have a lovely weekend! 

 

Mrs Catherwood 

Head of School. 
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Please follow us on our  Facebook  

(1) Facebook  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/term_dates/77664
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/newsletters/666038
https://www.facebook.com/people/Weston-Mill-Community-Primary-Academy/100064119271470/






 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY & ATTENDANCE 

 

Our school gate leading to the playground will remain open until 9:10am every morning.  

Please use this entrance only when bringing your child to school. 

Reception entrance via the staff car park must not be used before this time. 

You will be asked to walk around, unless there has been an arrangement 

made with Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Powney. 

In the unusual event of your child arriving extremely late for school, after 

9:10am (gates closed), the reception entrance should be used PLEASE SIGN 

YOUR CHILD IN, GIVE REASON FOR LATENESS AND ADD LUNCH CHOICE. 

Please be aware that crossing patrol is available for children arriving to 

school between 8:40 and 9.10am each morning. There will be no crossing 

patrol after 9.10am each morning.  

Important reminder: the school register is taken at 08.55am! 

BEING LATE AFFECTS YOUR CHILD’S  

ATTENDANCE 

Children arriving after this time will be registered late, which has an enormous impact 

on attendance figures.  

After 9.10am it is recorded as an unauthorized absence. By law we are required to reg-

ister in this way. We must also report to the Educational Welfare Officer if your child 

has had over a certain amount of unauthorized absences  

On average around 10% of our children are registered late everyday! 

If your child is unwell please phone the school before 08.55am every day that they are 

unwell. Failure to do so will also result in an Unauthorized absence. 

Let’s work on improving our attendance together! 

If you need support with this, please let us know. 

Please see our Attendance Policy 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016








Oak Villa Car Park  

Please ensure any parents using the Oak Villa Car Park take care when driving and 

parking, and hold your child’s hand, if appropriate, when walking through the car park. 

This is to ensure that all children remain safe whilst arriving and leaving school each 

day. We appreciate your continued support with this to support our school community.  

Weekly attendance for 15th April to 19th April 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for 

children to achieve this as there is a direct link between attend-

ance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 91.8% 

This week’s winners are : DALEY Class and  

ADAMS Class               

DALEY 92.7% 

BOLT 89.5% 

EVERSON 91.1% 

  

WHITLOCK 90% 

AINSLIE 90.4% 

ADAMS 95.8% 

BROWN 88.4% 









STARTING MONDAY 22nd APRIL 

OPTION FOR HAM, CHEESE OR TUNA SANDWICHES 

WILL BE AVAILABLE ON MONDAYS AND WEDNESDAYS. 

AS PART OF THE MENU 










